

PRIME MINISTER . PREMIER MINISTRE

October 1, 2022

Dear Friends:

I am pleased to extend my warmest greetings to everyone celebrating the 25th anniversary of Brooklyn College.

Since 1997, Brooklyn College's main goal has been to provide students with the knowledge and skills necessary for them to succeed in post-secondary education while fostering a dynamic learning environment of which students and graduates can be proud.

As a former teacher, I understand and value the importance of a strong education system that equips young Canadians of all backgrounds with the tools and guidance they need to succeed in life. I would like to commend the principals, teachers and staff of Brooklyn College, past and present, for helping to develop young minds and prepare students for the challenges and opportunities that await them.

Please accept my best wishes for an enjoyable celebration and continued success.

Sincerely,

The Rt. Hon. Justin P. J. Trudeau, P.C., M.P. Prime Minister of Canada